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PRITCHARD PULPIT 
 10:30 AM W ORSHIP 
DR. CHRIS RICHARDSON 

 

 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 5 
SERMON: ̄ťETUVIM - JOB̅  

 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 12 
SERMON: ̄ťETUVIM - ECCLESIASTES̅ 

 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 19 
SERMON: ̄ťETUVIM - ESTHER̅ 

 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 26  
SERMON: ̄ťETUVIM - DANIEL̅  

GUEST PREACHER: MRS. GRACE SYKES 

 
 

 

Staff Anniversaries  
     Join us as we celebrate 35 years with Rev. Stan Heiser! Stan 

joined our team back on November 1, 1988. He serves as our 

Associate Pastor, Pastoral Care and Senior Adults.  

     We also celebrate 5 years with Doug Burkhart who joined 

our team November 5, 2018. Doug fills many rolls as our  

Administrator, Finance Manager and works diligently with the 

CDC.  

     Stan and Doug, we appreciate your hard work, dedication 

and love for Pritchard. You give 110% in everything you do for 

us no matter the day or time. We love you both and are so very 

grateful for your service.  
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1 Thessalonians 1:2 

 

Attention All Committees!  
     On Sunday, January 7

 
"Ⱥ ̦˰̢̞ !Ƌˮ ʞ±̃ŴŴ b± lƶƖʘ±ƖĜƖô "ŴŴ ȺĊ± 

committees for their first meeting of 2024. Staff will serve 

breakfast and our goal of that first meeting is to get off to a 

strong start for 2024. As you begin to think about your com-

mittee for 2024, I would encourage you to dream big! What 

would we do if time and money were not an issue? How could 

we serve our community and reach them with the love of 

Christ? How does your particular committee fit into that  

picture?  

     At this first meeting we plan to think big, and then establish 

tentative meeting times and intervals, establish committee 

chairs, and establish the top 3 goals for each committee in the 

new year. Please make every effort to attend, as we all know a 

strong start for the year is essential to being the kind of church 

we all hope to be.  

From the Media Center by Katrina Gore 
 

     Terri hopes to leave her readers knowing they are not alone and that 

ŴĜí±̃ȡ ȺȉĜ"Ŵȡ {Ƶ Ċ"ʘ± " ǺɔȉǺƶȡ±˱ 
 

     Favorite Verses: ŝ±ȉ±ƌĜ"Ċ ̟̦˰̞̞ "Ɩ| °ǺĊ±ȡĜ"Ɩȡ ̠˰̟̝˱ ̄I have a plan for 

you, declares the Lord, plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to 

ôĜʘ± ʲƶɔ ĊƶǺ± "Ɩ| " íɔȺɔȉ±˱̅ (NIV) 
 

     ʝĜȺĊ ƶʘ±ȉ ̠̝ ʲ±"ȉȡ "ȡ " Ɩƶʘ±ŴĜȡȺˮ ȹ±ȉȉĜ̃ȡ Ĝƌ"ôĜƖ"ȺĜƶƖ ȉ±ƌ"ĜƖȡ ƶƖ± ƶí Ċ±ȉ 

most successful attributes. She has a gift of weaving faith and hope into    

  her novels with page-turning plots that challenge her readers.  
 

     Terri Blackstock is a New York Times best-selling author, with over seven 

million copies sold worldwide. She is also the winner of several awards. 
 

     We have terrific books in the Media Center written by Terri, such as Shadow in Serenity, 

Aftermath, and Smokescreen. Stop by on Sundays before worship or anytime Monday-

Friday during office hours. 

Author  

Terri Blackstock 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

     ƵƖ± ƶí ƌʲ í"ʘƶȉĜȺ±ȡˮ "Ɩ| Ŵ±Ⱥ̃ȡ b± ĊƶƖ±ȡȺ ȺĊ"Ⱥ̃ȡ "ŴŴ ƶí ʲƶɔˮ bɔȺ ƶƖ± ƶí ƌʲ í"ʘƶȉĜȺ±ȡ ±ƌ"ĜŴ±| ƌ± "ȡŦĜƖô Ĝí 

ȺĊ±ȉ± ʞ"ȡ "ƖʲȺĊĜƖô Ⱥƶ |ƶ íƶȉ ěȡȉ"±Ŵˮ b±ʲƶƖ| Ǻȉ"ʲĜƖô˱ ě̃ƌ ʞȉĜȺĜƖô ȺĊĜȡ ƶƖ " ȹĊɔȉȡ|"ʲˮ Ŵ±ȡȡ ȺĊ"Ɩ " ʞ±±Ŧ "íȺ±ȉ 

the attacks began. My heart is troubled, like many of yours. My spirit is saddened. The images are too 

much.   

 

     Our modern temptation is not to dwell in sadness and grief. Our modern temptation is to decide.  

DECIDE! Right now. And then act in some way. Whether by posting online or going somewhere or doing 

something. We feel the urgent need to act.  

 

     ʝ± Ⱥ"ŴŦ±| "bƶɔȺ ȺĊĜȡ ȡƶƌ± ĜƖ ƌʲ ̄k±Ŵ±bȉ"ȺĜƶƖ ƶí {ĜȡlĜǺŴĜƖ±̅ lŴ"ȡȡ˱ ȹĊ±ȡ± Ⱥ±ƌǺȺ"ȺĜƶƖȡ lƶƌ± íȉƶƌ "  

mistake about who is actually in charge of the universe. We tend to think that if we stop fretting or  

judging or proclaiming that somehow the earth will fall off its axis and the rotation will cease. Scripture  

ȉ±ƌĜƖ|ȡ ɔȡ ȺĊ"Ⱥ ̄ĜƖ ȺĊ± b±ôĜƖƖĜƖô ʞ"ȡ ȺĊ± ʝƶȉ|ˮ ȺĊ± ʝƶȉ| ʞ"ȡ ʞĜȺĊ óƶ|ˮ "Ɩ| ȺĊ± ʝƶȉ| ʞ"ȡ óƶ|˲ 

ȺĊȉƶɔôĊ ĊĜƌ "ŴŴ ȺĊĜƖôȡ ʞ±ȉ± ƌ"|±˱̅ ŝ±ȡɔȡ Ĝȡ ƶƖ ȺĊ± ȺĊȉƶƖ±˱ ĉ± lȉ±"Ⱥ±| "ŴŴ ȺĊĜƖôȡˮ ĜƖlŴɔ|ĜƖô ʲƶɔ "Ɩ| ƌ±˱ 

That means I am not on the throne, and that means the same for you. 

 

     Our urgency to act and to decide comes from believing that we can alter events halfway around the 

ʞƶȉŴ|˱ ʝ± l"Ɩ̃Ⱥ˱ aɔȺ ȺĊƶȡ± ±ʘ±ƖȺȡ l"Ɩ "ŴȺ±ȉ ɔȡ˱ ȹĊ±ʲ l"Ɩ ƌ"Ŵíƶȉƌ ɔȡ Ĝí ʞ± íƶlɔȡ ƶƖ ȺĊ±ƌ˱ ȠȺȉ"Ɩô±Ŵʲˮ ȺĊ±ʲ 

can malform us if we do not properly grieve. They can misalign our hearts if we cry out for vengeance. 

They can break us if we allow them, turning us into the kind of people who thirst for violence, instead of 

peacemakers. 

 

     God gives us grief and he captures our tears. God hears our cry. God is the savior of the broken  

Ċ±"ȉȺ±|˱ ĉ± ôĜʘ±ȡ ɔȡ ȺĊ± lĊ"Ɩl± Ⱥƶ Ǻȉ"ʲ˱ ěȺ ƌ"ʲ ƖƶȺ í±±Ŵ "|±ȅɔ"Ⱥ±ˮ "Ɩ| ȺĊ"Ⱥ̃ȡ b±l"ɔȡ± ĜȺ Ĝȡ ƖƶȺ˱ ěȺ ĜȡƖ̃Ⱥ  

adequate because we have thought things are our job which are not our job. We ought to grieve, we 

ought to pray, and we must do so from a position of Jesus on the throne, and us before the throne. Prayer 

is adequate when we realize it is a refuge, a source of strength, a safe place to cry out to our Father in 

heaven.  
,ýīĀį 

    

 

 
 
 

 
       Dr. Chris Richardson 
       Pastor 
 
       crichardson@pritchardchurch.com 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Rev. Stan Heiser 
Associate Pastor, Pastoral Care and 
Senior Adults 
 

sheiser@pritchardchurch.com 

Sweet Spirits Presents Ken Turner - ̄ųĜʘĜƖô ų±ô±Ɩ|ˮ̅ {ƶʘ± 

and Grammy Award Winner, Bass Singer Extraordinaire  

     Once again, we extend a call to all adults 50 and above to 

attend our next Sweet Spirits gathering on Wednesday,  

November 15 for fellowship, a delicious meal, a time of  

singing old timey songs, and a farewell concert, given by our 

good friend, Ken Turner. Ken is a member of the SC Gospel 

Music Association Hall of Fame. His professional singing  

career began in 1960 when he joined the Palmetto State  

Quartet. In 1968, he moved to the Dixie Echoes and sang with 

them until he joined the famous Blackwood Brothers Quartet 

as bass singer in 1971. He sang with the Blackwoods for over 

30 years, traveling with them to over 52 countries. Ken  

appeared on several television programs with Dinah Shore, 

Barbara Mandrell, the cast of Hee Haw, and The Tom Snyder 

Show, just to name a few. Ken is a fun loving entertainer 

known both for this musical and vocal talents and for his  

impersonations and humorous antics on stage. Ken, and his 

wife Judy, have a special ministry they started back in 2000 in 

the Dominican Republic. They helped build a school there, as 

well as provide a water pump so children could have a cool 

drink of water. Throughout their ministry, they have made 60 

trips to churches in the Caribbean Islands carrying Bibles,  

critical necessities, medicine and toys to children. On one trip 

alone, they distributed over 10,000 Bibles and booklets.  

ǹ±ƶǺŴ± Ċ"ʘ± lƶƌ± íȉƶƌ "ŴŴ ƶʘ±ȉ ȺĊ± ʞƶȉŴ| Ⱥƶ Ċ±"ȉ ť±Ɩ̃ȡ ȉĜlĊ 

(how low his voice can go) inspirational voice. We will be 

blessed once more here at Pritchard as Ken sings the old  

gospel songs that hold a special spot in each of our hearts. 

     Sweet Spirits meet each month at 11:00 AM until 1:00 PM 

in our Fellowship Hall. Cost is $10.00 per person and is  

payable at the door. Sign-up on Realm or see me on Sunday 

mornings after worship down front by the Chapel. Reservation 

deadline is Thursday, November 9 so that we can turn in our 

íĜƖ"Ŵ lƶɔƖȺ Ⱥƶ kȉ"lŦ±ȉ a"ȉȉ±Ŵ˱ Ȉ°Ƌ°Ƌa°Ȉ˲˱ȺĊ± a°Ƞȹ ǺŴ"l± Ⱥƶ 

be is TOGETHER with YOU and the Sweet Spirits! 

 

Tuesday Evening Bible Study and Prayer Time  

     Come join us on ZOOM each Tuesday night at 6:45 PM for 

fellowship, Bible study at 7:00 PM and concluding with prayer 

time at 7:30 PM. See E-Connect each Monday for sign-in  

instructions.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Welcome  

RħŴǤ BŋņņŋŚǟ 
     Ƌ"ȺȺ ŞƶĜƖȡ ƶɔȉ Ⱥ±"ƌ "ȡ ǹȉĜȺlĊ"ȉ|̃ȡ ťĜȺlĊ±Ɩ "Ɩ| ì"lĜŴĜȺĜ±ȡ 

Manager. He loves spending time in the mountains fly fishing 

and making memories with his 14-year-old son, Fischer. In his 

free time, you can find him at the gym working out or  

cooking up special meals for friends and family. 

     When you see Matt on campus, make sure to give him a 

ʞ"ȉƌ ǹȉĜȺlĊ"ȉ| ʞ±Ŵlƶƌ±˳ ʝ±̃ȉ± ȡƶ Ċ"ǺǺʲ Ⱥƶ Ċ"ʘ± ĊĜƌ Ċ±ȉ±˳ 

 

 

Connect Group Request  
     ȹĊ± kƶƖƖ±lȺ óȉƶɔǺˮ ̄Ƌƶȉ± ȹĊ"Ɩ kƶƖȅɔ±ȉƶȉȡ̅ ȺĊ"Ⱥ ƌ±±Ⱥȡ 

weekly on Saturday evenings at Pritchard, has requested  

prepared meals to serve their guests. If you would like to  

provide a store bought or homecooked meal, please contact 

Gary (612-327-9992) or Debra (612-387-6895) Huhnerkoch to 

express your interest. You are encouraged to stay and visit 

with this wonderful group of people over dinner!   

Preparing for Christmas  
     Join us at 5:00 PM on Monday, November 20 as 

we prepare our Sanctuary for the Christmas season! 

This is always a special time for our folks! Candles, 

ornaments, lights, greenery, and the nativity - all 

beautiful decorations highlighting the thrill and 

wonder of Jesus being born in the flesh! We look 

forward to seeing YOU for the joy and festivity of 

the season! 

 



 

         

      

 
 

 
      

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     November, a time for giving thanks. I am reminded of this 

every year around this time, as we shift our focus towards 

Thanksgiving. This year, I am placing extra emphasis on what is 

known as Giving Tuesday. Giving Tuesday is the Tuesday after 

Thanksgiving and is a fixture in the non-profit space. It shifts 

focus away from Black Friday and Cyber Monday, and instead 

highlights this day to think about ways to give back. Donating 

items, volunteering, giving a gift to someone you love, running 

the local 5k that supports the community, the list goes on and 

on! We can all improve in this area and find a new way of  

giving.   

     Youth Basketball season is here! The IMPACT Youth Basket-

ball League has officially started and practices are now under 

way. Churches across the region including Pritchard, Myers Park 

Baptist, Covenant Presbyterian Church, Providence United 

Methodist, and many more have started their practices. Kids 

ranging in age from 5 all the way up to 17 will take the month 

of November to improve their skills, work on teamwork, and 

prepare for their first games in December.  

     Games begin on December 2! What better way to kick off 

the start of the season than watching the boys play, while also 

attending our first ever Merry Market! Come for the Christmas 

festivities, stay for the basketball, what could be better than 

that?! We are still looking for a few volunteers to help on  

Saturdays throughout the winter season. Help with greeting, 

spreading awareness about upcoming events here at Pritchard, 

b±ĜƖô " ̄íŴƶ"Ⱥ±ȉ̅ ĜƖ ȺĊ± í"lĜŴĜȺʲˮ "Ɩ| Ċ±ŴǺĜƖô Ǻ±ƶǺŴ± ʞĜȺĊ  

whatever other needs they have. Not into sports? No problem! 

No knowledge of sports is needed. All are welcome, please 

contact me if interested in helping out.  

 

 

     Your Pritchard Kids will be focusing on giving back during 

the month of November. On November 5, during Kids  

Connection, they will assemble blessing bags. Blessing bags 

are bags filled with essential items that families can take and 

Ċ"Ɩ| Ⱥƶ "ƖʲƶƖ± ĜƖ Ɩ±±|˱ ěȺ̃ȡ " ôȉ±"Ⱥ "Ɩ| ±"ȡʲ ʞ"ʲ Ⱥƶ ȡĊ"ȉ± ȺĊ± 

love of Christ to those in our community.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Happening on November 12, the Pritchard Kids will be 

preparing Thanksgiving Food Boxes for Charlotte Rescue  

Mission. The boxes will be delivered on November 17. We 

"Ŵʞ"ʲȡ "ǺǺȉ±lĜ"Ⱥ± ȺĊƶȡ± ʞĊƶ ʞ"ƖȺ Ⱥƶ ȡɔǺǺƶȉȺ ƶɔȉ ƌĜȡȡĜƶƖ̃ȡ 

projects. Please contact me if you would like to donate any 

items. 

 

 ų"ȡȺŴʲˮ ƶɔȉ ǹȉĜȺlĊ"ȉ| ťĜ|ȡ̃ ƌƶƌȡ ʞĜŴŴ ±ƖŞƶʲ |ĜƖƖ±ȉ Ⱥƶô±ȺĊ±ȉ ƶƖ 

November 16 at 6:00 PM.   

 

Adam Calderone 
Recreation Director  
 

acalderone@pritchardchurch.com 

 
Melissa Wisor 
Minister to Children and Their Families 
 

mwisor@pritchardchurch.com 

 


